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JOINT CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE
MEETING HELD AT SHREWSBURY LIBRARY 
ON 29 MARCH 2017

PRESENT 

Councillors – Mrs B Baker, M Kenny, Mrs P Moseley, A Mosley, P Nutting & M Price
Staff – S Farmer, Mrs R Jones, M Preece, K Price, S Watkins (substituting for M Bowen) & M Wilcoxon

IN ATTENDANCE – Helen Ball (Town Clerk), G Farmer (Operations Manager) & A Watkin (Responsible Financial Officer); representative Unison West Midlands

APOLOGIES – Chris Humphreys (GMB), Alan James (Unison) & Mark Bowen (staff)

1/16	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None received

2/16	PURPOSE OF JOINT CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE

Councillor Mosley welcomed all to the meeting.  The main purpose of this meeting was to establish the role of the Joint Consultative Committee.  There were no other Town or Parish Council which had such a committee so there wasn’t any real best practice from elsewhere to follow.  In setting up such a committee, it underlined the elected members’ wish to engage with the staff fully.  Both elected members and staff had a common purpose in maintaining a strong and robust council serving residents and visitors to the town.

The Council had already looked at a set of Terms of Reference for the Committee and these had been shared with attendees ahead of the meeting.  Notes from this meeting would always be shared with Full Council to allow a route into the decision making side of the council.  The key was to be as open and transparent as possible.

It was reported that staff had been nominated by colleague for the following to represent their interests at this meeting:

Ruth Jones (Office Manager) based at the Library
Stuart Farmer (Operational Technician) based at the Library
Kevin Price (Mechanical Engineer) based at Weeping Cross but servicing the whole estate
Mark Preece (Recreational Space Deputy Team Leader) based at the Sports Village but with responsibility for Golf Course based staff)
Matt Wilcoxon (Countryside & Green Space Team Leader) based at Weeping Cross but with responsibility for Cemetery based staff
Mark Bowen (Amenity Team Leader) based at the Quarry but with responsibility for Castle & Crematorium based staff

The staff had also appointed six Substitutes:
Tim Ferguson (Markets Officer) based at the Market Hall
Mike Cox (Outdoor Recreation & Assets Manager) based at the Library
Rob Plimmer (Head of Logistics) based at Weeping Cross
Danny Powell (Recreational Space Team Leader) based at the Sports Village
Steve Watkins (Groundsman) based at the Castle
Mike Pugh (Technical Officer – Arboriculture & Contracts) based at the Library

The Town Clerk, Operations Manager & Responsible Financial Officer would attend the meetings in their formal capacities as advisors to the Council.

3/16	GOING FORWARD AFTER THE ELECTIONS

Councillor Mosley reported on the fact that the Town Council was now in Pre-Election Period and matters relating to the forthcoming election were focussing the mind.  This Committee would be convened soon after the elections and in all likelihood there would be a new group of Councillors sitting on this committee.

4/16	AREAS FOR FUTURE CONSIDERATION

(i) Recommendations for the Consultants and whether all would be enforced – Councillor Mosley wished to stress that any recommendations that were taken forward would not affect the current Terms & Conditions of staff

(ii) Job Evaluations – Since the 2009 local government reorganisation the roles of a huge part of the workforce had changed and these had not been re-evaluated – Councillor Mosley advised that the Town Council would look to appoint an HR Consultant to help with a Job Evaluation process.  The Unison Rep did countenance caution in wanting to go down such a route.  Such a process is often time consuming, affects staff morale and often does not bring about the outcome that staff might necessarily wish for.  On the whole though the process needed to be transparent.

(iii) Progress on improving staff welfare facilities – Councillor Mosley advised on the following:

· Sports Village – drainage works had been sorted, gates repositioned and portacabin had been ordered

· Quarry – work would begin on looking at both staff accommodation and the greenhouse

· Library – all staff had moved in and work had begun to look at a second phase in addressing meeting room space

· Weeping Cross – Councillors were keen that all operational staff based at the Library would relocate to Weeping Cross and advice was being sought on how the building might be changed to address that.

Staff made the following comments in relation to members’ wish to relocate staff to Weeping Cross:
· Operational staff outside of the Library HQ benefit greatly from all being in one place as many staff see more than one member of staff during a single visit
· Which staff are to be relocated to Weeping Cross from the Library and what is the rationale for doing so
· Any amendments to Weeping Cross could be made at a cost so shouldn’t the first discussion be on why members feel those staff relocating to Weeping Cross is more beneficial to the organisation than in their current location. 

Councillor Mosley assured staff that these matters would be looked into.  He also wished to stress his delight in the way the Town Council functions and the ethos and professionalism of staff.  He hoped that this Committee would prove to be very beneficial in helping to keep the Town Council at the top of its game in terms of delivery of quality services.

5/16	MEETING DATES FOR THE 2017/2018 MUNICIPAL YEAR

Wednesday 12th July 2017
Wednesday 11th October 2017
Wednesday 10th January 2018
Wednesday 18th April 2018 
 
